3/6/2020
 
Dear presidents of all local chapters,
 
The Executive Board of International Chapter continues to monitor the websites of the Canadian Public Health Agency and the United States' Center for Disease Control for up to date facts and advice surrounding the current COVID-19 virus directives. We are aware of a few local health agencies that are asking groups to curtail meetings at this time.
 
In addition to suspending the taking of the password at all local chapter meetings until July 1, 2020 or further notice from the president of International Chapter, the executive board has approved the following actions:
1. To allow local chapters to elect and install officers at a regular business meeting in the months of April, May and June 2020 if regular business meetings were canceled in March 2020, due to the COVID-19 outbreak. 
2. To allow the local chapter audit committee's report to be given and approved at a regular business meeting in the months of May and June 2020, if regular business meetings were canceled in March and/or April 2020 due to the COVID-19 outbreak.
As usual, any regular business and/or social meetings of a local chapter that are canceled do not need to be rescheduled. It is most important to use our sisterly concern for one another and cancel meetings if warranted in our community.
 
The executive board will continue to communicate about this subject as needed.
 
Brenda Atchison
President, International Chapter of the P.E.O. Sisterhood
 
CC:  State, Provincial and District officers
        Leadership team members, International Chapter
        Past Presidents, International Chapter
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